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FOES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday 15th March 2017 - 7.15pm
Present

Lucy Mills, Liane Foulger, Jolie Ramage, Claire Knott, Emma Cross, Helen Shaw, Anita Burgess, Heidi Orsler
Apologies

Nikki Sedgwick, Faye Booth, Angela Brown, Anna Sasse, Jo Payton, Georgie Gallie, Linda Smith
Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed
Matters arising

Events/Fundraisers Past:
Pamper Night
Fantastic atmosphere and great event, thanks to all those involved. The raffle was very successful. Less tickets were sold in advance than the previous year. In total on the night there were 105. The kitchen seemed quieter than other years. It was suggested that the raffle be set up near the food to try and encourage more food sales. 
2017 Events:
Pre-loved Uniform/Summer Shirts
The next pre-loved uniform event will take place on Friday 17th March in the school hall. 
ACTION: Helpers required
Mother’s Day Shop
Helpers required on Thursday 23rd am and Friday 24th all day. Most items have been purchased. Children who forget their money can select their items and collect them the following day. Reminder to parents to go out on facebook to advise parents  to let FOES know if they have forgotten to give their children money, rather than the school office.
ACTION: Helen to arrange someone to print name labels for each child

Heidi and Emma to set up on Wednesday 22nd. Helpers required
Quiz
Ticket sales are going well. 

ACTION: Anna to let Helen know what time the quiz night needs to be set up
Comedy Night

Tickets to be sold at the uniform shop on Friday.
ACTION: Helen to talk to Steve/Kieran about having the stage and microphone set up. Open doors at 6.45pm to let comedians in.
Disco

Friday 19th May. Helpers required. Reception children to pay £1 and come in 
non-uniform. It was suggested that tickets be sold online. Parents will be advised that children should be dropped at the door this year rather than the parents coming in. This will hopefully alleviate problems with congestion in the reception area.
ACTION: Jolie to ask Steve if he can run the reception disco. Helen to advise the children in years 1 and 2 on what to do at a school disco. Rachael to talk to Brad about discouraging running games. Helpers required
Summer Inflatables

Go Wild have been booked. 
ACTION: Jolie to set up a sub-committee to establish what stalls need to be arranged.  
Camping – 15th July

ACTION: If anyone would like to head camping up please let Jolie know.

Project Funding

Mad Science

This is taking place on Wednesday. Jo has put a schedule together.
Headphones

These have been distributed to 1JH so far.
Big Read Project

Further to the teachers specifying their furniture requirements, Jolie has put several documents on Drop box with costings and specifications of the furniture. Keiran has measured all the classrooms. The furniture is to be durable, pale wood finish. It was proposed that 300-600 books per classroom would be required. Floor plans have been drawn up for each classroom. Most teachers requested that there be enough space for 6 children at any one time. Reception requested outdoor furniture too.
Jolie has proposed counter plans which Helen is now discussing with the teachers to ensure there is ample space for all the books.

The total estimated cost is £20,000 for the 15 classrooms.


Helen thanked Jolie and Heidi for their huge efforts and organisation on this project.

Lucy suggested that we have a Readathon where the children get sponsored for reading some books.
Financial Update
£11,075.06 currently in the bank.
A.O.B

ACTION: Lucy to follow up with the Rotary club about the river run.
Next Meetings
26th April

24th May

14th June
[image: image2.png]



Friends of Elmwood School
Furthering the educational goals of the children at Elmwood Primary School

